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§315.  Time and place of formal hearing
Upon filing of the mediator's report indicating that mediation has not resolved all issues in dispute, 

the matter must be referred to the board, which shall fix a time for hearing upon at least a 5-day notice 
given to all the parties or to the attorney of record of each party.  All hearings must be held before an 
administrative law judge employed by the board at such towns and cities geographically distributed 
throughout the State as the board designates. If the designated place of hearing is more than 10 miles 
from the place where the injury occurred, the employer shall provide transportation or reimburse the 
employee for reasonable mileage in traveling within the State to and from the hearing. The amount 
allowed for travel is determined by the board and awarded separately in the decree.  [PL 2015, c. 297, 
§12 (AMD).]

The board shall provide for an expedited process for the scheduling and hearing of matters 
involving medical care or the right to benefits for total incapacity.  [PL 1991, c. 885, Pt. A, §8 (NEW); 
PL 1991, c. 885, Pt. A, §§9-11 (AFF).]
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